



January 6, 2022

RE: Letter of Support from Town Council for MRI unit in Goderich

To Town Council,

The Alexandra Marine & General Hospital (AMGH) and the South Huron Hospital Association (SHHA) are requesting a letter of support from the Town Council for the installation of an MRI unit at the AMGH site.

The addition of an MRI unit will greatly benefit the communities that these two hospitals serve by bringing care closer to home and improving access to this much-neededd diagnostic modality. Goderich is ideally situated on the west coast of Ontario and would serve residents of Huron County, including Central Huron, parts of Bluewater, North Perth, South Bruce, and South Grey comprising approximately 120,000 residents.

AMGH and SHHA have a deep history in providing regional care to the residents in this catchment area and this proposal, if approved, would greatly improve the care provided to all residents of Southwestern Ontario.

On behalf of AMGH and SHHA and the residents we serve, thank you for considering this request.

Sincerely,

Jimmy Trieu President & CEO AMGH & SHHA

Van Ini